Faculty Development Committee
February 26, 2009
Present: Kate Cleland-Sipfle, Bill Elliott (chair), Daniel Kim, Dale Luciano, Paul Steinle (ex-officio), and Dan Wilson

1. Approval of Minutes 
The committee approved the minutes of January 22, 2009.
2. Carpenter I Grants 

Four applications were reviewed by the Faculty Development Committee for Carpenter I funding for 2009-10.  The committee approved $3,200 for Michelle Frazier, $1,250 for Laurie Kurutz, and $1,250 for Dustin Walcher.  Funding for Stephen Frazier was not approved because he does not meet the criteria for Carpenter I funding, and therefore is ineligible for funding.  In summary, the committee awarded $5,700 for Carpenter I Grants, leaving $19,300 for both Carpenter II solicitations for 2009-10.  The Carpenter II application will be revised by late March for the first round of funding for 2009-10.
3. Professional Development Grants (PDG) 
Bill Elliott sent a message to Provost Jim Klein asking if he had any insights into the potential status for the inclusion of PDG funds in the 2009-2011 APSOU Bargaining Agreement given the dire economic forecast and budget issues facing SOU.  The FDC discussed the situation and decided to postpone solicitation for PDG applications until Fall 2009, or until it is clear if the PDG funds will be part of the 2009-2011 APSOU Bargaining Agreement.  In the meantime, Bill Elliott, chair of the FDC, will prepare a statement to be distributed to the SOU faculty notifying them of the plan to potentially solicit Professional Development Grants contingent upon the conditions reached in the 2009-11 APSOU Bargaining Agreement.  In a response after the FDC meeting, Jim Klein recommended postponing solicitations for PDG funds until fall 2009.  

4. President’s Mini-Grant Program
The FDC reviewed the application for the President’s Mini-Grant Program.  Bill Elliott will make the changes recommended by the committee in preparation for the summer funding cycle that will be solicited in late March 2009.  The President’s Mini-Grant awards are intended to support faculty and students to attend conferences, conduct research, and participate in the Southern Oregon Arts and Research (SOAR) event.  There is $7,324 available for the summer 2009 allocation.  The FDC will review these applications and make recommendations to the President and Provost; final funding decisions will be made by the President and Provost by May 16, 2009.

5. Other
The next meeting will be scheduled for late April 2008 to review President’s Mini Grant applications.
Respectfully submitted,

Bill Elliott, Chair
